
SEHS SLT Minutes  
9.3.2024  

  
The meeting commenced at 8:15am in room 111. 
  
Copies of the August meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.  
  
Old Business   
Madison Muldowney was in attendance to propose a new club, Project 7. This faith-based 
organization would provide more in-depth Bible study for Southeast students under the 
advisement of Steven Boone. While this is a nationally recognized organization, SLT agreed that 
Madison and Mr. Boone needed to touch base with FCA and Campus Life to see if their skillset 
and ideals could be absorbed by those existing clubs with steady membership.  
 
The subcommittee tasked with analyzing the Teacher Working Conditions Survey Data shared out 
their observations: 

• Overall teachers are happy at Southeast 
• There are points of incongruency where while staff are happy here, concerns about trust 

and transparency are obvious in the data.  
• SE teachers have a much higher rate of concern around issues of cheating, fighting amongst 

students, and drug/tobacco use in comparison to the state and district.  
• There is still an ongoing concern where staff perceive that administration as well as their co-

workers do not enforce the school rules.  
While this subcommittee was not tasked with action steps, the committee did agree that offering 
choice PD for staff to attend would be a great way to address issues surrounding the lack of 
differentiated PD.  
 
New Business   
The Foreign Language Department asked that SLT consider going back to split block coverage 
that was the procedure prior to COVID and a stipend for class coverage. SLT wanted each 
member to speak to the department and tally votes for and against splitting block coverage so that a 
decision could be made at the October meeting.  
 
The Math Department raised concerns about car rider parents waiting in the front parking lot 
which causes considerable traffic issues in the front lot. This is also a concern in the back lot. SLT 
has discussed this in the past and to adequately stop this, supervision would have to be increased 
considerably starting around 4pm. Administration agreed to communicate car rider expectations in 
the ConnectEd as well as revisit proper signage to help parents know where they should be. 
 
The English Department requested that SLT consider adding two bells to indicate the end of 1st 
lunch and the end of 2nd lunch to help push kids into class in a timelier manner. Representatives 
will speak with their department and bring back feedback for a decision at the October meeting.  
 
Parent and Student Questions / Announcements  
Aniya Coleman shared that SGA is gearing up for Homecoming Week as well as getting 
representatives from each club to join SGA monthly meetings.  



The meeting adjourned at 9:01am.  
  
The next meeting is October 1st at 8:15am in room 111.   


